The virtual public meeting is being held via Zoom on Wednesday September 13, 2023, at 6:30 pm.
Please register to participate.
What: The proposed Hunt Club Road and Riverside Drive intersection modifications include:
· Introduction of a new northbound cycle track, and bike boxes at all four corners of the Hunt Club at Riverside intersection, to improve cycling level of service and safety.
· Extension of the length of the northbound left-turn lane, through the Market Place intersection, to add capacity.
· Introduction of a new median to channelize the northbound right-turn lane, to reduce undesirable merging movements.
· Reconstruction of the northbound right-turn and southbound right-turn channels with active transportation crossings using protected smart channel principles, to improve the cycling infrastructure through the intersection.
· Reconstruction of the existing guiderail at the northwest corner of the intersection, to respond to current standards.
Why: To improve intersection safety and operations.
Where: Riverside Drive from Hunt Club Road to 200 metres south of Market Place entrance. 
When: The current project schedule is as follows:
· Design is expected to be completed in January 2024
· Construction is expected to start in spring 2024
Notices will be sent prior to construction.
Who:  The City of Ottawa has retained the design consulting firm, Parsons Inc, to develop the preliminary and detailed designs for the Hunt Club Road and Riverside Drive Intersection Modification.

